

## BEULAH LAND BAPTIST CHURCH

BLBC Magtanong St. Calaylayan Abucay Bataan 2114 Philippines

Tel.no. (01163) 923-939-7456 E-mail: phil.blbc@gmail.com

Support Address: Heartbeat International Missions P.o box 1941 Elizabethton, TN 37644-1941 Tel.no. (423) 707-5468/ Email: heartbeatteam@aol.com

DECEMBER 2022

Dear Pastor Jim Johnson and Heartbeat International Mission,

We all experienced many difficulties this year, but God showed that our struggles are His. That being said, I want to express my sincere gratitude to everyone who has helped us so much and to all the souls who have given their unwavering love to our ministry thus far. Although you won't be able to see how grateful I am, please know that all of your daily prayers have a significant impact on our happiness and the ministry's success here in Abucay, Bataan. To be able to express my gratitude for the sacrifices you made for us and to thank you for them is truly a blessing and a favor from God.

Additionally, I want to thank you for the great blessing this year has been for our ministry because of your prayers. In the year 2022, God proved His ability to meet our needs. By His grace, we celebrated our third first fruit anniversary and our 15th church anniversary this year. We also had different water baptisms, and conducted our ladies' fellowship. Praise be to God for our Bible class is still on-going up to this day. God continues to shower us with His blessings. I'm also delighted to share that God has granted all of the church's major prayer requests. What a great God we serve!

Christmas and the year 2023 will come and may we delight ourselves to God for we know that He will give the desires of our hearts (Psalm 37:4) With this, please remember me in your prayers during this upcoming season as I ask to be God's instrument for the pastors and their families. We want to share God's abundant blessing with them and be a huge help to them. If it is God's will, I know that He will surely make great provision. Thank you so much; I couldn't ask for anything more than your prayers.

I want to thank you all again for your generosity and kindness towards us during this time of year, which is all about love and giving thanks. I appreciate your unwavering love and support, which you have shown and will continue to show. May you always be aware that God will continue to hear our prayers for you. I appreciate you being the servant God is referring to. Not only will I always be grateful for your support, but also for our friendship and joint efforts on behalf of the ministry. I'm hoping that this time of year will bring us all blessings. Please know that you are constantly in someone's thoughts and prayers.

Have a wonderful Christmas and a blessed, peaceful, and prosperous new year! Greetings to you all!



Yours for Souls, Bro. Alexander A. Ramirez

Hebrews 6:10

For God is not unrighteous to forget your work and labour of love, which ye have shewed toward his name, in that ye have ministered to the saints, and do minister.